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CLUB DEPORTIVO • CALLE CADÍZ #98, BAHÍA DE KINO, SONORA, MEXICO • 662-242-0321,                                                                                                

190  W. CONTINENTAL ROAD #216-253 • GREEN VALLEY, AZ 85622 • U.S. TEL 520-812-1591                                                                                     

Club website go to: http://www.kinobayclubdeportivo.com  

CLUB DEPORTIVO BOARD OF DIRECTORS  & OFFICERS 

 Ron Leetch, President  

Randy Hattenburg, 1st Vice President 

Janet Pavlovich, 2nd Vice President  

Julia Hilton, Secretary  

Joan Fairweather, Treasurer  

DIRECTORS  

Rusty Aiken, Meals  

Susan Buesing, Library & Communications  

Elena Garcia, Indoor Activities  

Jean Lewis, Bar  

Steve Rowley, Construction & Maintenance  

Bill Stern, Outdoor Activities  

Next Newsletter November 2023 

 Please submit articles to Cyndi Rowley at clubdeportivonewsletter@gmail.com by October 20th 

FIRST RESPONDERS 
Kino Bay’s First Responder group, part of Club Deportivo’s Rescue One is 

available to assist you in case of accidents or medical emergencies. 

RESCUE ONE  Channel 26 

Co-Ordinator 

Randy Hattenburg Renegade  907-978-3019 

Butch Geier  Boat Jockey  662-242-0679 

Bill Holloman     662-242-0983 

Dr. Dale Kemmerer Sunrise  662-242-0079 

Ron Leetch  North Star  662-242-0277 

Carl Overcast  Overcast  662-242-0735 

Margaret Roebuck Nighten Gale   

Jennell Stephenson Sand Dollar  KBRV SP #144    

      575-518-8084 

   IF YOU HAVE AN EMERGENCY AND ARE UNABLE TO REACH A FIRST RESPONDER,  

CALL 911, NOW OPERATIONAL IN ALL OF MEXICO 

 

RESCUE ONE HOURS OF OPERATION 

7:00 AM UNTIL THE LAST BOAT IS IN ! 
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I hope this month’s newsletter finds all 
you Kinoites having a fabulous time while 
you are away from Kino. 

You need to get rested up for all the      
upcoming Club Deportivo events upon on 
your return to Kino.     

Time flies by, it seems I just left, and now we are planning 
our pilgrimage back to "My happy place." 

 

As you will see further into this newsletter, we have had to 
raise the annual dues.  Joan and I have had a "vigorous" 
discussion over this and as you will see per her article, we 
raised the annual dues to $143.00   The easy answer 
would be "inflation" and that is mostly true.  BUT, we have 
had to add an employee for the continued operation of 
Rescue One, thru the summer months and to give our    
office manager Rebecca some much needed help.           

It does seem most everything is getting more                 
expensive.  I'm hoping that you all still feel this is a good     
investment for the services that the club provides to you 
and to the community. 

You all have a good summer and be  

"Careful out there"!!!   

We want to see each and every one of you back here in 
Kino this fall. 

 

Ron 
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The summer arrives and immediately we all started missing 

the Winter. It has been an especially hot summer, but the 

time flies and its almost over. The past months were       

especially busy, but more profitable than previous summers 

due to indoor activities such as bingo were held  during the 

months of May, June and July with excellent attendance by 

our members, which came to complement the other        

activities and spice up the low season at the Club, we are 

so happy to see the club alive during summer. 

 

 

Also, we have a new employee, let me introduce to you Alejandra Alvarado Corrales, our new 

office assistant. Some of you may know her, she was a recipient of the Kino Ladies scholarship. 

Please say Hi to Alejandra when you see her, she has been in training for a few months but still 

learning, Club procedures are a new world for her but I am sure that all of you will help her to 

learn all about the club as you did it with me almost 6 years ago. 

This summer the staff was busy doing maintenance tasks, we are still in the process with some 

projects to keep the Club in good shape. We have completed around 80 summer projects       

already and have another bunch in progress. 

 

 

 

I want to thank the board for the opportunity to 
take a Human Resources online course of 120 
hours, to improve my performance, also thanks to 
Cathie Nall for complement that course and   
sharing with me some of her invaluable 
knowledge. 

 

 

 

 

 

The office will be open again on Monday Sept 4, summer hours still through the month of      

September 8 am to 1 pm, but open for all the activities like bingo, trivia, potluck and social hour, 

the library, and the courts still open and of course RESCUE ONE still working as usual. 

WE ARE LOOKING FORWARD TO A GREAT SEASON! SEE YOU SOON! 
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Alejandra Alvarado Corrales is 22 years old.  

She is the second one of three sisters.  

"Ale" was born in Hermosillo, Sonora   

January 19 ,2001.  

Her roots are mostly in kino Bay and she was in          
California for a while. When she was 18 years old she 
started working to help her family and learn how to be 
more independent. She considers herself a hard      
working woman that loves animal & plants, her favorite     
animals are dogs and the mobula blanket.  

She has 4 puppies all of them rescued from the streets.  

 

Her work experience is  mostly in customer service,  
working at restaurants and  hotels.  

Alejandra is  very happy to work at the club and excited 
about all the things she will learn. She started to working at the Club in April 2023. 

 
FROM YOUR FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

 

NOVEMBER IS CLUB DEPORTIVO'S  YARD SALE 

The tentative date is Saturday the 12th.   

As it stands right now, we do not have enough items to put on a "Good Show". 
Please remember this when you're returning for the season and bring us some   
goodies!! 

 

BENEFIT MARCH 2024 
 

As usual, we're starting early to remind you that we need your auctionable    
treasures.  

Your participation and generosity made 2023's a resounding success.  

Let's see if we can top that,  

keeping our Club and community healthy! 

Sandie 
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CLUB DEPORTIVO is an agent for Don Smith Mexican Auto Insurance, and receives commissions for insurance sales 

made to Club members. 

Insurance may be purchased through the Club Office, or by calling Don Smith at 1-800-258-2268 (from the USA) or             

1-866-211-4735 (from Canada).  

The best rates may be obtained by calling the Club or Don Smith’s office in Nogales. Identify yourself as a                    

Club Deportivo member and the Club will receive a commission. The commission is only applicable when purchasing 

insurance by  telephone or in person at the Club. 

DON SMITH MEXICO AUTO INSURANCE 
475 W Mariposa Rd, Nogales AZ 85621 

 

MEMBERSHIP DUES for the season are due by January 1,2024. This upcoming 
season’s annual dues are $143.00 USD (2,430 MEX) per member ($286.00 USD 
or 4,860 MEX for a couple). 
 
Why not pay ahead? We are holding the annual dues at $125.00 USD (2,125 
MEX) per member ($250.00 USD or 4,250 MEX for a couple), if paid by            
December 31, 2023. 
 
You may pay your dues by: 
Check: mail to Club Deportivo, 190 W Continental Rd. Ste. 216-253, Green Valley, AZ 85622 

Credit or Debit card: call the Club Office 662-242-0321(MEX) 520-812-1591(USA) 

Cash: (USD or Pesos), payable at the Club Office 
PayPal: https://paypal.me/KinoBayClubDeportivo or use the QR code 
 

 
 

https://paypal.me/KinoBayClubDeportivo
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Hello everyone!  

I hope you are well… This article is to remind you of some fun events that we will 
have next season at the Club Deportivo, I have scheduled some new events like a   
karaoke night, so you have time to work on your voice notes! bring what you need for 
each event and be prepared for the fun!  

 

1.- Friday, October 27 (Social hour) Halloween party   

 

2.- Saturday, November 4, October Fest dinner 

 

3.- Friday, December 1 (Social hour) karaoke. 

 

4.- Saturday, December 16, Christmas dinner. 

 

5.- Friday, December 29, is the New Year's Party. 

 

6.- Friday, January 12 (Social hour) Crazy Hat. 

 

7.- Friday, February 16, (Social hour) Valentine's Day 
theme 

 

8.- Friday March 15, (Social hour) Western night. 

 

 Prepare your costumes and let's activate our ingenuity to have fun, as 
always!  

   hope to see you all soon. 

 

Elena García Andrade  

Indoor Activity Director 
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It looks like we are going to have another fun and eventful meal season . 

For 2023-24 season there are 12 dinners and 9 breakfasts on our calendar.    

5 of the 12 dinners need organizers and most of the breakfasts.    

You can call or text me if you are interested or have any questions at               
435-463- 9344.   

Organizers decide on the menu and purchase the food. They recruit 4 kitchen    
helpers and a couple of servers to help prepare and serve the meal.  The club 
staff sets up & break down the dining room, and does the dishes along with 
most of the clean-up.   You are reimbursed for your purchases from the      
sponsorship’s, through the office. 

For sponsorship's we prefer you to contact Rebeca at the club directly at        
662 242 0321 as she is the money person.  

Sponsorship 
Breakfast :   Full 200.00 half  100.00  

Dinner:      Full is 600.00 Half is 300.00 Quarter is 150.00 

 

Looking forward to working with you all from the seasoned pros,  

the up-and-coming stars and of course the first timers. 

 

Happy Trails to all, 

 

Rusty and Kim Aiken   
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Don Smith Mexican Auto Insurance 

Club Deportivo is an agent for Don Smith Mexican Auto Insurance, and as such receives a commission 

on insurance sales made through the Club, referred to Don by the Club or Club members. In Fiscal 

2022, the Club’s commissions from insurance sales through Don totaled $6,800.00 USD 

Insurance may be purchased directly through Don via telephone, by telephone to the Club or in person 

at the Club office. Don sells insurance to more than just Club members, so at the time you are          

purchasing your insurance you need to advise him or his staff, that you are a Club member, so that the 

Club will receive a commission. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the past, Club members who purchase insurance through Don have enjoyed Don’s generous offer to 

accept packages for them through his office in Nogales. While Don is still willing to receive items, it is 

the responsibility of any member placing an order to arrange for the pick-up from Don’s office in 

Nogales. Pick up at Don’s and transport to the Club is not and never has been a service offered by Club 

Deportivo. You may pick it up personally or make arrangements with a friend or acquaintance to pick 

it up from Don’s. In either case you or your transporter may be required to undergo inspection of the 

packaged goods when crossing into Mexico, and may need to pay Mexican import taxes. Additionally, 

the transportation of what would appear to be ‘commercial goods’ (packages marked UPS, FedEx, 

DHL, etc.) into Mexico requires a license to transport, and if you are found in violation, you may be  

required to return the goods to the USA. 

 

Joan Fairweather, Treasurer 
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Hello Club Deportivo Members!  Another great regular season is about to 
arrive for more Kino play and Club social fun.  Your Club Deportivo          
Communications team will be busy sending out information regarding Club 
Deportivo activities.  The monthly club newsletter will run November to 
April.  The regular season weekly club schedule and bulletin information will 
begin in November.  The website is available year-round with most updates 
occurring from November to April. 

 

Monthly Newsletter:  If you have an article and or picture to submit, you 
are to send this to Cyndi Rowley at clubdeportivonewsletter@gmail.com on 
or before the 20th of the month. (Example: October 20th due date for the 
November newsletter) 

 

Website:  Send your information and suggestions to Anne DeFrance. 

 

Calendar:  Send your calendar information and updates to Cyndi Rowley 
clubdeportivonewsletter@gmail.com (On or before the 20th of each month) 

 

Weekly email Schedule and Information Bulletin:  Changes or updates are 
to be sent to Susan Buesing on or before each Friday.  The Weekly email 
schedule is sent out to members on Sundays.  (Regular season starts in    
November.  Some summer email schedules occur in the off season.) 

 

Any suggestions, questions or ideas can be sent to Susan Buesing 
sbues@icloud.com 

 

mailto:sbues@icloud.com
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From July 16th Team Trivia by Cathie Nall 

1. Which famous actress was born in Mexico?                                                                               

  A.  Eva Longoria 

  B.  Salma Hayek 

  C.  Roxelyn Sanchez 

  D.  Jennifer Lopez 

2. How many US States share a border with Mexico?  Name them 

3. What happened in Mexico on the 19th of September 1985? 

4. What is Mexico’s Official Name? 

5. What economic agreement between the US, Canada & Mexico was enacted in 1994 

and was replaced by USMCA in 2020? 

6. Which comedy set in Mexico, stars Chevy Chase, Steve Martin and Martin Short as a 

trio of friends 

7. From what present-day country formerly ancient Mesoamerica does chocolate    

originated?   

8. What 2-word organic mattress company started in 2016, uses both the tree fruit and 

its color in its name. Originating in Mexico? 

9. Arabica coffee combined with rum & sugar is the main ingredients of what liqueur 

produced in Veracruz, Mexico? 

10. Found on its national flag as well as many other national symbols, what species of 

eagle is the official anima emblem of the country of Mexico? 

      

     Answers on Page 13 

 

Submitted by  Cathie Nall & Cyndi Rowley  (More to come in the November Issue) 
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KEEPING HEALTHY AND FIT AT CLUB DEPORTIVO 
 

 We know the importance of exercise to boost energy, maintain independence, protect 
 the heart, and manage symptoms of illness or pain, as well as weight.                        
 The Club offers a variety of classes led by member volunteer instructors.  
 
 Exercise session times will be available when the regular monthly newsletters                           
 commence in the fall, the weekly updates start, as well as on the morning                       
 announcements. 
 
 Weight & Stretch, Yoga, Line Dancing, Resistance/Loop Band and Breathe and Balance 
 classes will be available during the season.  
 

 
We are always looking for new instructors to join us leading the classes that we offer or bring 
some new ideas to us. If you are interested in leading classes, or want to learn about it, please 
reach out to us.  

Francine Bailey, Joan Fairweather, Cathie Nall 

 

regular exercise is good for your mind, mood, and memory  

Summer Projects 

 
The staff have been working diligently on the summer projects!  
With the new office AC installed, Rebeca is happy!   
The ceiling is now being cleaned and refurbished, looks great. 
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 that has been noticed in the large 

number of visitors we have had on the beaches of Kino, added to this the number of residents in the 

community has increased and we have also noticed it in the overload to public services, every day the 

community of Kino Bay grows a lot, and you see many constructions along the entire Sea of Cortez 

and many more habited houses.                                                                                                                                                       

In recent months the Club has continued to work hard for the Kino community, delivering support        

directly to the kino people,  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the months of June and July we were invited to some graduation ceremonies of different schools 

that received support from the Benefit dinner, which expressed their deep gratitude to our             

institution. As you see in the pictures the Club has received many recognitions. 

 

With the end of summer comes also the return to classes of the youngest and as it is already                

a tradition, on your return to Kino I invite you to donate school supplies & back packs for the children 

of Kino.    

During the summer we also realized that there is a great need for wheelchairs for some residents of 

Kino, the Club has been overwhelmed by requests and we would appreciate it very much if on your 

return you could collaborate with Club Deportivo and donate some chairs, they do not have to be 

new, only in good condition, So  the Club will be able to continue providing that service. 

Finally, I would like to thank the members of the Charity Committee, Shauna, Victoria and Ichy and 

Rebecca for all the support they have given me to perform my duties. 

I hope to see you soon! 

Janet Pavlovich 
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1.   2,   Salma Hayek 

2.   4, California, Arizona, New Mexico, Texas 

3.    An Earthquake 

4.   Estados Unidos Mexicanos (United Mexican States) 

5.   NAFTA 

6.     Three Amigos 

7.     Mexico 

8.      Avocado Green Mattress 

9.       Kahlua 

10.   Golden Eagle 

I want to share a little of 

the upcoming event in     

Kino, the famous  

 

Which will begin on        

October 14 with the       

Gastronomic Fair and a 

concert with the rock group 

“Element”  at  

Kino Magico  

Club Deportivo will be 

participating in the 

Gastronomic Fair  

 
Submitted by Janet Pavlovich  
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Club de Deportistas Bahía de Kino A.C. 

Enrique Esqueda #98, Esq. Cádiz Final 

Col. Kino Nuevo C.P. 83343 

Bahía de Kino, Sonora, México. 

 

 

PROXY 

Every active member has ONE vote. 
(Active member is defined as having paid dues for the current year 2024) 

Be sure your spouse, if he/she is an active member, votes also. 
  

To the Secretary of Club Deportivo: 
This is to advise you that I/We, as active members of Club Deportivo do 
herby designate and authorize  

______________________________________or______________________________ 

to vote for and on my/our behalf on any matter and position that may come 
before General Assembly of the Club Deportivo at its meeting to be held on 
____________________ I/We understand that this proxy must be submitted 
to the Club office for verification not later than thirty (30) minutes prior to the 
opening of that meeting. 

 

 

________________________ __________________________ __________________ 

Your name printed                  Your signature                            Date 
 
 
 
_______________________ ___________________________ ___________________ 

Spouse’s name printed          Spouse’s signature                      Date 
 


